### 平成26年度

# 県英語一斉テスト

# 3 年

- 〔注 意〕 -

- ① この問題の実施時間は45分です。
- ②「始め」の合図があるまで、このページ以外のところを見てはいけません。
- ③ 問題は1~5ページまでで、全部で8題になっています。
- ④ 「始め」の合図があったら、まず解答用紙に中学校名・組・番・氏名(フリガナをつけること)を記入し、性別を○でかこみ、次に問題用紙のページ数を調べて、もし異常があれば申し出なさい。
- (5) 答えは必ず解答用紙に記入しなさい。記号で答える問題は、問題にのっている記号で答えなさい。
- ⑥ 印刷がはっきりしなくて読めないときは、だまって手をあげなさい。問題内 容や答案作成上の質問は認めません。
- ⑦ 「やめ」の合図があったら、すぐ鉛筆をおき、解答用紙だけを裏返しにして机の上におきなさい。

中学校 3年 組 番 氏

※1はリスニングテストです。

- 1 これからリスニングテストを行います。放送をよく聞いて、解答用紙に答えを書きなさい。
  - (1) ①~④の対話を聞いて、対話の内容と合うものには○、異なるものには×を書きなさい。









- (2) ①~④の対話を聞いて、それぞれの質問に対する最も適切な答えを下のア~ウから1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。
  - ① 7 At a bookstore.
    - 1 At the toy store near the station.
    - ウ At the station.
  - 2 F Because it's the color of snow.
    - 1 Because she loves skiing.
    - ウ Because it's the color of trees.
  - When he was little.
    - 1 Last year.
    - ウ For a year.
  - 4 7 She made a lot of friends.
    - 1 She cooked dinner every day.
    - ウ She cooked Japanese food.

#### 2 次の各問いに答えなさい。

- (1) 次の英文が成り立つように、〔〕内から適切な語を1語ずつ選んで、書きなさい。
  - ① She (is, was, were) running with her friend at that time.
  - 2 My father gave (I, my, me) a big present yesterday.
  - 3 This car is made (of, in, by) Italy.
  - 4 Your sister often [watch, watches, watching] Japanese anime.
  - (5) (Do, Does, Are) you and your brother play games every day?
  - 6 "(When, What, How) do you study on Monday afternoon?"
    "I usually study English."

(2)	次の対話	舌文が成り立つように、()にあてはまる語を1語ずつ書きなさい。ただ	し、⑤は
示	されたゞ	文字で始まる1語を書きなさい。 ・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・	
1	A:	Who ate this fish?	
	B :	Taro ( ).	
0	SAH	( ) ( ) is it today?	
2			
	B :	It's Saturday.	
3	A:	I went to Tokyo ( ) see the TOKYO SKYTREE last week.	
17	B:	Oh, did you? That's nice!	
(4)	A :	He plays soccer very well.	
	B :	I know that. He can play the ( )( ) all the students.	
(5)	A:	What are your hobbies?	
	B :	I enjoy (1 ) to music.	
(1)	(ア ma	にくる語の最初の文字も小文字で書かれています。  nny イ there ウ how エ are オ students) in the classroom?	
		hat イ is ウ think I too big オ your bag).	
(3)	Let's p	lay baseball (ア sunny イ it ウ tomorrow エ if オ is).	
(4)	Our (7	r some 1 us 7 showed I pictures 7 teacher) of Australia.	
(5)	He ()	has イ to ウ things エ do オ a lot of) now. See the now med	
(A) \/h	, のませ	の〔〕内の語を正しい形に直しなさい。	
	の央又 malaah	ni (have) to clean his room today.	
(1)	Takesi	buy) a present for his uncle last month.	
(2)		food has two (child).	
(4)		is (pretty), this T-shirt or that one?	
(5)		on was (write) by Natsume Soseki.	
(0)	Dottina	was (wille) by Trace and Section 1	
5 ×	か日本	文と合う英文になるように、()にあてはまる語を1語ずつ書きなさい。	
		ナダに興味があります。	
		( ) ( Canada. ) Canada.	
		緒に来ませんか。 Manager Manager a bad ban wall word	
No.	1	) ( ) come with me?	

(3) 私たち	はゴールデンウィークを楽しみにしています。
We an	re ( )( )( ) "Golden Week."
6 次の英文	ては、由紀(Yuki)が道に迷っている海外からの旅行者(tourist)に声をかけたときの対
話です。自	然な内容になるように、
記号で答え	なさい。
Yuki :	Excuse me. (1) legis of more than all the same of the
Tourist:	Oh, thank you. I want to go to ABC Station.
	(2)
Yuki :	Let's see. (3)
Tourist :	Turn left at the third corner?
Yuki :	That's right. (4)
	You'll find the station on your right.
Tourist:	I see. How long will it take?
Yuki :	COLUMN TO THE REPORT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PR
Tourist:	Thank you very much.
Yuki :	Tentorsands of (6) of familians of the standard of the standar
	(2) I (T that I is It think I iso big I your beg).
ア H	low can I get there?
1 I'	m glad I could help.
ウC	an you call me? wood the lot a to take the agents of the case the late the
I C	an I help you?
オ Y	es, I will.
カ W	Vell, it'll take about ten minutes.
+ · G	to straight down this street and turn left at the third corner.
7 T	then walk for three blocks and turn right.
	(3) Ms Wood has twu (child).

7 次の英文は、円香(Madoka)が冬休みの出来事について話したものです。これを読んで、あとの各問いに答えなさい。

I'm Suzuki Madoka. I'm fifteen years old and live in Miyazaki. Last winter I visited Takachiho with my family. Do you know about Takachiho? It's in \*the northern part of Miyazaki prefecture and is famous for \*kagura. We stayed there (1) three days and had a wonderful experience. So I'm going to tell you

( 2 ) the trip to Takachiho.

On the first day, we visited \*Takachiho Gorge. We enjoyed 3[take] pictures there.

When we were on the boat, we ④[see] some falls. They were \*Manainotaki. They were very beautiful.

On the second day, we visited a house to watch *kagura*. *Kagura* is a traditional dance and it is \*danced ( ⑤ ) \*men in winter. There were a lot of people in the house then. We could see the wonderful dance. When I was watching it, a girl talked to me \*with a smile. "Hello. Where are you from?" I answered, "I am from Miyazaki." We started to talk about many things. Her name was Wakana. She was as old as I. She came to the house to see her father's dance. She said, "My father is *hosha*." "What is *hosha*?" We had a happy time to talk and to watch the *hosha* dance. Wakana and I became good friends. We exchanged our \*addresses with each other and promised to send letters.

On the third day, we went to \*Takachiho Shrine and \*Iwato Shrine. They are very famous shrines. We had lunch near Iwato Shrine and \*left Takachiho ( 6 ) eating lunch.

I liked Takachiho very much because people in the town were kind and it had many beautiful places. I had a good time and made a good friend. I will write a letter to her this weekend. ①【私はこの夏、彼女に再び会うためにそこを訪れたい。】

- (注) the northern part of Miyazaki prefecture 宮崎県北部 kagura 神楽
  - \* Takachiho Gorge 高千穂峡 Manainotaki 真名井の滝 dance ダンスをする men man の複数形 with a smile ほほえんで address 住所 Takachiho Shrine 高千穂神社 Iwato Shrine 岩戸神社 left leave の過去形
- (1) ① ①・②・⑤・⑥に入る最も適切な語を次から1つずつ選んで、書きなさい。ただし、それぞれ一度しか使えません。

		Large and and a	130	
about	after	for	by	

- (2) [ ] ③・④の語を正しい形に直しなさい。
- (3) 【 】 ⑦の日本文を次のような英文に直すとき、下線部にあてはまる語句を書きなさい。 This summer, again.
- (4) 本文の内容について、次の質問に3語以上の英語1文で答えなさい。
  - 1 How old is Wakana?
  - 2 When is *kagura* danced?
  - 3 Why did Madoka like Takachiho?
  - 4 What will Madoka do this weekend?
- (5) 本文の内容と合うものには○、異なるものには×を書きなさい。
  - 1 Madoka went to Takachiho with her friends.
  - 2 Madoka had a happy time to dance kagura.
  - 3 Madoka ate lunch near Iwato Shrine.
  - 4 Kagura is a kind of traditional Japanese dance.

8 タケシはこの夏休みに旅行を計画しています。計画についてのメモの内容と合うように、計画 文の(1)~(3)の()にあてはまる語をそれぞれ3語以上で書きなさい。

bell about the could see the thouderful da

ne old he L. Sad carne to the hom

### 

- (1) この夏、沖縄に滞在するつもりだ。
- そこでは、宿題をする必要はない。
- (3) 沖縄の海(sea)は、宮崎の海よりも美しいと思う。

#### Analog Till Bat is booked. We had as bagge time to talk and to watch (文画情)

1-	119	S DEAL STATE	Plane beganness stands being time	dancel Weisman and I been
(1)	VIY	PLANS F	OR THIS SUMMER VACATION	
(1)	I		) in Okinawa this summer.	
(2)	I		) my homework there.	
(3)	Ι	think that	the sea in Okinawa is (	) the one in Miyazaki.

Takachiho Gorge M. F. Red Manamaki S. S. Schill and and a S. S. S. S.

# 3年 県英語一斉テスト 解答用紙 点

得点

1 各 2 点	(1)	1	2	3			4		
2点	(2)	1	2	3			4		
	(1)	1	2	3					
2		4	(5)	6					
各2点		1	2						
点	(2)	3	4				⑤ 1		
	(1)	<b>→</b>	<b>→ →</b>	<b>→</b>		(1)			
3	(2)	<b>→</b>		<del>-</del>		(2)			
	(3)	- →	<b>-</b> -	→	-	(3)			
各2点	(4)	, -	<b>→ →</b>	<b>→</b>	各 2 点	(4)			
	(5)	-	<b>→ →</b>	<b>→</b>		(5)			
	(1)								
5 各 2 点	(2)				_				
2点	(3)								
6	(1)		(0)	(0)			IAV		
6 各 1 点	(5)		(2)	(3)			(4)		
点	(0)		(0)						
7	(1)	1	<ul><li>②</li><li>④</li></ul>	(5)			6		
(2)	(2)	3							
(1)(2)(5)各1点:(3)3点:(4)各2点	(3)	This summer,					again.		
点		1							
(3)	(4)	2		1					
点	2.020	3							
各 2		4							
点	(5)	1	2	3			4		
8	(1)	I					in ~.		
		I					my ∼.		
各 3 点	(3)								
	10.55								

#### ※フリガナも忘れずに記入しなさい。

	中学校	3 <sub>#</sub>	組	番
フリガナ				男
氏 名				女

16	22	7.0					
	66	10	10	6	6	21	9

## 3年 県英語一斉テスト 模範解答

			*	(1~7符号の抜	け, フ	大文字・小	文字の誤	りは	点減点	スペルミス不可	
1 各	(1)	① ×	2	) (		3	×		4	0	
1 各2点	(2)	1	2	ウ		3	ア		4	ウ	
2 各 2 点	(1)	① was		② me		3	in			S 89	
	(1)	4 watches		⑤ Do		6	6 What				
	(2)	① did	2	What			day				
JT.	, 21	3 to		best			of		5 l istening		
<b>%</b> 2	(2)(2)(	4)各完答									
	(1)	ウ → ア	$\rightarrow$	オ → エ	-	1		(1)		has	
3	(2)	ウ → ア	<b>→</b>	オ → イ	<b>→</b>	I	4	(2)		bought	
各2点	(3)	I → 1	<b>→</b>	オ → ア	-	ウ	各 2 点	(3)	(	children	
点	(4)	オ → ウ	<b>→</b>	イ → ア	<b>→</b>	I	点点	(4)		prettier	
	(5)	ア → イ	<b>→</b>	エ → オ	<b>→</b>	ウ		(5)		written	
ж3	各完智	答 (3)ウエイオアも可	(5)アオ	ナウイエも可							
5	(1)	interested		in					-		
各2点	(2)	Why		don't		you					
点	(3)	looking		forward		to					
	各完智	<b>今</b>									
6 各	(1)	I	(2)	ア	(.	3)	+		(4)	ク	
1 点	(5)	カ	(6)	1							
7	(1)	① for	2	about		(5)	by		6	after	
(1) (2) (5) 各1	(2)	3 taking 4 saw									
(5)	(3)	This summer, I	wan	nt(would lik	e) t	o visit	it(the	re)	to see	her again.	
点		1	She	e's fifteen ye	ears	old.	She is	fifte	een		
(3)		② It is danced in winter .									
(3)3点・4)各2点	(4)	3 Because peor	ole in	in the town were kind and it had many beautiful places						itiful places	
(4)											
各2	(=)		New	J W	write (a letter) to			Towns.			
	(5)	① × S	(2)			3	0		4	0	
										. 1	
8	(1)	I				to stay				in ~.	
各3点	(2)	I		don't have	e(ne	eed) to	do			my ∼.	
les.	(3)	$\sim$ is more beautiful than the $\sim$ .									

## 3年 県英語一斉テスト リスニングテスト台本

これからリスニングテストを行います。放送をよく聞いて、解答用紙に答えを書きなさい。それでは、始めます。

- (1) これから①~④の対話を2回ずつ読みます。対話の内容と合うものには○印, 異なるものには×印を書きなさい。
  - ① A (男): This old camera is cool! Whose is it?
    - B (女): It's my father's. It was made in Germany. He bought it when he lived there.
  - ② A (男): You look tired.
    - B (女): Yes. I played tennis. Playing tennis is a lot of fun, but it's very hard in summer.
    - A (男): You're right. I like playing tennis too, but I only watch tennis matches on TV in summer.
  - ③ A (男): Can I have something to eat?
    - B (女): Sure. Which would you like, sandwiches or rice balls?
    - A (男): Sandwiches, please.
  - ④ A (男): Are there many good restaurants near your house?
    - B (女): Yes, there are. I often eat at a Korean restaurant with my family. We go by bike.
    - A (男): That's nice.
- (2) それでは(2)に入ります。①~④の対話を聞いて、それぞれの質問に対する最も適切な答えを下のア~ウから1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。対話と質問は2回読みます。
  - ① A (女): I have to buy a birthday present for my little sister. Do you have any good ideas?
    - B (男): How about a children's book?
    - A (女): My mother will give one to her.
    - B (男): Does she like stuffed animals? I saw a pretty teddy bear yesterday.
    - A (女): Where did you see it?
    - B (男): At the toy store near the station.
    - A (女): I'll go and get it next Saturday. Thanks.
    - Question: Where will the girl buy a present?
  - ② A (男): Which color do you like better, blue or green?
    - B (女): I like green better because it's the color of trees. How about you?
    - A (男): I like blue better, but I like white the best.
    - B (女): Why?
    - A (男): Because it's the color of snow and I like skiing very much.
    - Question: Why does the girl like green?
  - ③ A (男): When I was little, I lived in Italy.
    - B (女): Really? Do you miss Italy?
    - A (男): No. I was too small then, so I don't remember about my life there.
    - B (女): How long did you live there?
    - A (男): Just for a year.
    - Question: When did the boy live in Italy?
  - ④ A (男): Did you enjoy your homestay in the U.S.?
    - B (女): Yes. I made a lot of friends. My host mother cooked very well, so I ate wonderful dinners every night.
    - A (男): Good! Did she ask you about Japanese food?
    - B (女): Yes, of course. We cooked some together.
    - Question: What did the girl do with her host mother?